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CALL TO ORDER 

March 21, 2022 

Remote Meeting 

7:00pm 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order by Chair Adam Dash. Vice Chair Roy Epstein and 
Select Board member Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice Garvin, Acting 
Assistant Town Administrator Glenn Clancy and Director of DPW Jay Marcotte. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The League of Women Voters will hold a Candidates' Night on March 24th at 7 pm. The event will be live 
broadcast on cable. The event will include short speeches by all Town-wide candidates for election and 
will also include a question and answer period. Town Election Day is Tuesday, April 5th· 

The "Parkinson's Song and Dance Man" will be held on April 8th' at 1:15 at the Belmont Senior Center. 
This is an interactive performance to improve awareness of Parkinson's Disease. Admission is free. 

COMMENTS FROM TOWN RESIDENTS 

Brian lier, pct. 7, asked about the agenda item regarding ARPA funds for the High School and Middle 
School Building Committee. Dash said that limited comments will be allowed when that issue is 
addressed later tonight, as it has been thoroughly discussed in prior meetings, including at public 
forums. 

Marie Warner, pct. 6, expressed concern about the budgeting issues with the High School Building 
Committee. She wants to know if the overrun on that budget may be caused by something other than 
the COVID delays. Dash said that the Building Committee is under the purview of the Town Moderator, 
and therefore, the Select Board is limited in what they can do. Paolillo suggested that Tom Caputo as 
the Select Board appointee, might be able to speak to the Select Board about the anticipated budget 
issues at a later date. 

ACTION BY CONSENT 

Town Moderator- Request to call 2022 Annual Town Meeting to be held by Remote Participation 

Moderator Mike Widmer reported that he is recommending that the May segment A of Town Meeting 
be held by remote participation. He will reserve his decision about June Town Meeting as we get closer 
to the date. He said he has examined the situation closely with the Health Department, and he decided 
that 300 people meeting in one area could be risky for the spread of the new COVID variant, especially 
for at-risk Town Meeting members. The Town is required to take an electronic vote at the beginning of 
each Town Meeting session to see whether members want to continue to meet remotely. If Town 
Meeting members vote to meet in person, then the next Town Meeting session will be held in person. 
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